
M E M O R A N D U M 

TO: Watertown Retirement Board 

FROM: John W. Parsons, Esq., Executive Director 

RE: Approval of Appropriation for FY21 

DATE: November 26, 2019 

This Commission is hereby furnishing you with approval of the FY21 appropriation under the revised 
funding schedule the Board recently adopted (copy enclosed).  The schedule is effective in FY20 (since 
the amount under the prior schedule was maintained in FY19).  This schedule is approved only through 
FY21, as the System is essentially projected to be fully funded at that point.  We will use the results of 
your January 1, 2020 actuarial valuation to approve the FY22 appropriation. 

Although we are approving the FY21 appropriation, we have some concerns regarding the plan 
assumptions. The actuarial assumptions used are among the least conservative of any Chapter 32 system. 
The System reduced the investment return assumption from 7.9% to 7.8% in this valuation.  Only one 
system uses a greater assumption (8.0%).  We have generally recommended an assumption between 
7.0% and 7.25% for our 2019 local system valuations, with the most common recommendation being 
7.25%.  For comparison, there are 34 systems currently using an assumption of 7.25% or lower.  There 
are 64 systems using an assumption of 7.30% - 7.50%.  Your 7.90% assumption is outside the high end 
of our reasonable range.  

Likewise the salary increase assumption is among the lowest in the state.  Only 9 systems use an 
assumption of 3.5% or lower in valuations.  We noted last year that page 3 of the 2018 valuation report 
showed a $1 million loss on the salary assumption (pay was greater than assumed) despite the current 
union contracts with COLAs of 2.25% and 2.0%. This year’s report shows a $735,000 loss on salary. 

We are available to discuss these issues further.  If you have any questions, please contact PERAC's 
Actuary, John Boorack, at (617) 666-4446, extension 935. 
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